
 
 

 
 

 

 June 8, 2011 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 
Re: Case 10-E-0645 – In the Matter of the Interpretation of the Billing Period and Annual 

Credit Requirements Applicable to Certain Net Metered Customers  
 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) 
and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E”) (together the “Companies”) are 
transmitted for filing in compliance with the requirements of the Order Directing Tariff 
Revisions and Making Other Findings, issued on May 23, 2011 (the “Order”), in the above 
referenced proceeding.  The leaves become effective on June 15, 2011. 
 
P.S.C. No. 120 – Electricity, Schedule for Electric Service 

Leaf No. 117, Revision 5 
Leaf No. 117.2, Revision 4 
Leaf No. 117.2.3, Revision 2 
Leaf No. 117.32, Revision 5 

 
 
P.S.C. No. 19 – Electricity, Schedule for Electric Service 
 Leaf No. 160.35, Revision 5 
 Leaf No. 160.38, Revision 4 
 Leaf No. 160.39.1, Revision 2 
 Leaf No. 160.39.4, Revision 3 
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The Order directed utilities to allow a customer to select an anniversary date that is different than 
the one-year subsequent to when the customer began taking service under the net metering 
provision in order to cash-out excess net metering credits.  Customers that have already 
exercised this option for those utilities that had such a policy in place are not afforded a second 
opportunity to revise their anniversary date.  This option must be incorporated into the utilities’ 
tariffs so that customers considering installation of generation that qualifies for net metering will 
be informed of the option’s availability. 
 
 Requirements of Public Service Law Section 66 (12) (b) as to newspaper publication of 
the tariff revisions are waived pursuant to Ordering Clause 3 of the Order. 
 
If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call Kathy Grande at (585)771-4514 or 
myself at (607)762-8710. 

 
 Respectfully submitted, 

 
 Lori A. Cole 
      Manager - Regulatory & Tariffs 
 Rates and Regulatory Economics Department 
 
 

Received: 06/08/2011


